
  
 
 
Our Mission Statement  

“ Recognizing that we are the Body of Christ, the Catholic 
Community of Our Lady of the Mountain is called to live 
the Gospel. We desire to express our commitment to this 
call through praise -filled celebration, which culminates in  
our being sent into the community to actively reach out to 
others. Thus, we seek to grow in Christian love.”

 2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853  
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org  

 
 

In case of emergency – priest for sick 201 -841-4952 
Staff  
Rev. Marcin Michalowski, Administrator 
email frmarcin@comcast.net  
Rev. Slawomir Tomaszewski, Parochial Vicar 
email frslawomir@gmail.com   
Rev. Javier Bareno, Parochial Vicar 
email javib1024@gmail.com  
Parish Bookkeeper – Melissa Rivera 
email melriveraolm@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Tara Ligos...................................... 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Jim Jones .......................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ............................ 813-1982 
Ch. Trustees, Herb Mitschele, Bruce Haskell, Al Leier 
Columbiettes, Lucie Cohn .............................. 973-699-6793 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones ....................... 684-0661 
Evangel.,Renny Hodgskin, Jim McMenamin ........ 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty.................. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................... 852-5779 
Hospitality, Martin/Gerry/Brian Grogan .............. 452-5110 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ......................... 852-5779 
Lectors, Chris Latran ........................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Rita Mueller… ............ 973-862-2095 
R.C.I.A., Nick Ardito  .................................... 908-452-5434 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ................... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz ..................................... 876-4395 
Ushers, Office ....................................................... 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head .................... 684-8399 
Vocation Liaison, Office ....................................... 876-4395 
Weddings, Kim Smith .......................................... 876-4395 
Youth Ministry,  ................................................... 876-5024 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net 
Parish Office Hours  
Monday ~ Friday, 9:00AM – 3:00PM  
Labor Day - Memorial Day  

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon Nicholas Ardito 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell  908-876-4003 email 
dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      12:15PM Teen Mass, 1st Sunday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    7:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:30PM 
 

Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM, 6:30PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation   Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
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SATURDAY   October 28, 2017            
           5:00PM  Joseph Cottone 
  Steven Buczek 
  Annette Rauscher - 90th Birthday (Living) 
           7:00PM  Robert Froetscher 
   
SUNDAY  October 29, 2017  
           7:45AM  Lawrence DeBonis 
  Brian Kibler 
           9:15AM  OLM Parishioners 
 10:45AM  Dn. Pat VanOrman 
        12:15PM Walter Thomas Hoynoski 
  
MONDAY  October 30 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Barbara Froetscher (Living) 
 
TUESDAY  October 31 , 2017          
 9:30AM Albert & Malwina Kuczynski 
            7:30PM – Vigil  Dn. Pat VanOrman 
 
WEDNESDAY  November 1 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Elsie Rodrigez 
           7:30PM  Barbara Froetscher (Living) 
     
THURSDAY    November 2 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Sylvia Granata 
 
FRIDAY  November 3 , 2017 
           9:30AM  Rose Billows 
  Stephanie G. Longo 
         
SATURDAY   November 4 , 2017            
           5:00PM  Luke DeMayo, Sr. 
  Michael Bergeron (30th Ann) 
           7:00PM  Louis Gaccione 
   
SUNDAY  November 5 , 2017 
           7:45AM  Peace in the World 
           9:15AM  Deceased Members of Knights of Columbus 
 10:45AM  OLM Parishioners 
        12:15PM Carmen Antonelli 

 
Santuary Lamp in memory of Deacon Pat VanOrman. 
 

 
 
 

October 21-22    $ 8,825.71 
World Mission    $ 2,454.00 
Flowers      $      10.00 
 
Total       $11,289.01 
 
Grocery Card sales for 2017 $73,541.00 with a profit of $3,677.05 

Faith Direct Donations in October 2017 were $15,619.50 

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!! 
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you 
can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection 
basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our Lady of the 
Mountain.  

 

Grocery Gift Cards  Thank you for your 
support of our program. Cards are always 

on sale in the office during regular 
business hours 

Faith Direct  
Fall into eGiving through Faith Direct, which is the most convenient 

and secure way for you to make your weekly offering to Our Lady of 

the Mountain. Your automatic contributions through Faith Direct will 

save valuable time for both you and our parish staff.  

Visit www.faithdirect.ne t  and use our church code: NJ568.  

 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish family!  

 

God Bless You, 

 

Fr. Marcin 
 
 
 

Mass Ministers  
 

SATURDAY, November 4  
5:00PM  Fr. Marcin – Dn Jim  
Lector:   Gertrude Daily 
Ministers: B. Anderson, B. Haskell, K. & R. Hartman, M. 

Parsons, A. Pentland, K. Smith 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
7:00PM  Fr. Slawek   
Lector:   To be Determined 
Ministers:  Ann & Paul Greszczak, A. Lane, G. Wagner 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
  
SUNDAY, November 5  
7:45AM   Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Bob McLoughlin 
Ministers: J. Nicolaro, F. Puzycki, R. Zielensky, J. Clary, J. 

Hoff, C. & P. Latran 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
9:15AM   Fr. Marcin   
Lector:   Linda Richartz 
Ministers: F. & L. Jacobs, F. & M. Kessler, M. Levens, A. 

Mackie, B. McGuire, K. Nelson 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
10:45AM   Fr. Slawek – Dn. Tom  
Lector:   Susan Baechtel 
Ministers: B. Grogan, M. Gibbons, H. VanOrman, B. & C. 

VanStone, S. Baechtel, R. & S. Lombardo 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
  
12:15PM  Fr. Slawek   
Lector:   Mary Kibler with Teen 
Ministers: D. Balcon, P. Hodgskin, M. Kibler, G. & J. Naranjo, 

D. Reagle 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 

MASSES AT ST. MARKS  
 

SATURDAY, November 4  
5:30PM – Fr. Javier  
   
SUNDAY, November 5  
8:00AM – Fr. Javier  – Dn Nick  
9:30AM – Fr. Javier  – Dn. Bob  
11:00AM – Fr. Javier  
 
 

 

http://www.faithdirect.net


October 29 th, 2017 ~ 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time

FROM FR. MARCIN 

My dear parishioners, 

What is the purpose of God's law and commandments? What does 

God require of us? Simply that we love as he loves! God is love 

and everything he does flows from his love for us. God's love 

tempers everything he does‚ including his justice, mercy, kindness, 

and goodness and the way he treats both friend and enemy. God 

loved us first and our love for him is a response to his exceeding 

grace and kindness towards us. The love of God comes first and 

the love of neighbor is firmly grounded in the love of God. The 

more we know of God's love and truth the more we love what he 

loves and reject what is hateful and contrary to his will.  

"Therefore the first commandment teaches every kind of godliness. 

For to love God with the whole heart is the cause of every good. 

The second commandment includes the righteous acts we do 

toward other people. The first commandment prepares the way for 

the second and in turn is established by the second. For the 

person who is grounded in the love of God clearly also loves his 

neighbor in all things himself. The kind of person who fulfills these 

two commandments experiences all the commandments." 

What makes our love for God and his commands grow in us? Faith 

in God and hope in his promises strengthens us in the love of God. 

They are essential for a good relationship with God, for being 

united with him. The more we know of God the more we love him 

and the more we love him the greater we believe and hope in his 

promises. The Lord, through the gift of the Holy Spirit, gives us a 

new freedom to love as he loves. Do you allow anything to keep 

you from the love of God and the joy of serving others with a 

generous heart? Paul the Apostle says: hope does not disappoint 

us, because God's love has been poured into our hearts through 

the Holy Spirit which has been given to us.  

Do you know the love conquers all? Which commandment is the 

greatest? The commandment to be so close to God that we 

become His presence for others.  We pray today that we might 

love God with our whole heart, our whole mind and whole soul, 

and then we will have no choice but to bring God‚ love to those 

around us. 

OUR LADY OF THE MOUNTAIN PRAY FOR US… 

ST. MARK PRAY FOR US… 

 

TODAY WE CELEBRATE PRIESTHOOD SUNDAY  

Priesthood Sunday is a special day set aside to honor the 

priesthood in the United States. It is a day to reflect upon and 

affirm the role of the priesthood in the life of the Church as a 

central one. Please pray for us your priests. We need your 

prayers. Thank you for being very good to us. It is really a great 

pleasure to serve you.  

 

HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION – ALL SAINTS DAY – 

NOVEMBER 1 

Holy masses at OLM – vigil mass (October 31) – 7:30pm 

November 1 – 9:30am and 7:30pm 

Holy masses at St. Mark’s – 8:45am and 7pm 

 

On Tuesday we celebrate All Saints Day, not just canonized 

saints, but all those who enjoy the happiness of heaven, whether 

canonized or not, and we hope that our loved ones, relatives, and 

friends are among the saints of heaven who now enjoy the 

happiness promised by our Lord. 

JOIN US FOR HOLY MASS ON THIS DAY  

 

Cemetery V isitation – Sunday, November 5 at 1:15pm  

On Sunday November 5th after 12:15 mass we will have a prayer 

service at OLM cemetery to commemorate of those who are buried 

there (All souls cemetery visitation) with individual grave blessing if 

you will have a request to do that. Please join us for this special 

service as we pray for our faithful departed especially our 

parishioners, family members and friends. May they rest in peace 

may God give them eternal life.  

 

!!!POPE FRANCIS AND HALLOWEEN!!!  

VATICAN CITY — As millions of revelers around the world dress 

in ghoulish costumes to mark Halloween and the darker side of 

life, Pope Francis warned that the devil is no myth and must be 

fought strenuously with "God's armor." Francis described Christian 

life as a continuous battle against Satan during his homily at 

morning Mass at the Vatican on Thursday. 

"This generation, and many others, have been led to believe that 

the devil is a myth, a figure, an idea, the idea of evil," the pope told 

the faithful during Mass at the St. Martha guesthouse where he 

lives inside the walls of the Vatican. "But the devil exists and we 

must fight against him." 

Basing his reflections on the Apostle Paul's admonition that 

Christians must "put on the full armor of God" in order to resist 

Satan's temptations, Francis likened life to a "military endeavor" 

and urged people against being carried away by passions and 

temptations. 

"No spiritual life, no Christian life is possible without resisting 

temptations, without putting on God's armor which gives us 

strength and protects us. … The truth is God's armor." 

Meanwhile, an Italian exorcist, the Rev. Aldo Buonaiuto, suggested 

that Halloween should be replaced by a celebration of Christian 

saints and renamed "Holyween." 

He said too many people wrongly believe Halloween is a "simple 

carnival"; instead, he said, it masks "a subterranean world" based 

on the occult."For followers of the occult, Oct. 31 is the satanic 

new year," he told the Italian daily La Nazione. "It's a time for 

attracting new converts. And it's also a time when exorcists have 

to work more." 

Buonaiuto is director of the Pope John XXIII Community 

Association, a Catholic organization fighting black magic sects and 

satanic cults, and is involved in Catholic training programs for 

exorcists. 

With Halloween, he said, there is an increase in black magic rites, 

cemetery desecrations, thefts of sacred bones and the adoration of 

Satan, as well as demonic possessions. 



PRAYER FOR RESPECT LIFE  

PRAY THIS PRAYER DAILY. THE WHOLE MONTH OF 

OCTOBER IS DESIGNATED AS RESPECT LIFE MONTH  

Heavenly Father, the beauty and dignity of human life was the 

crowning of your creation. You further ennobled that life when your 

Son became one with us in his incarnation. Help us to realize the 

sacredness of human life and to respect it from the moment of 

conception until the last moment at death. Give us courage to 

speak with truth and love and with conviction in defense of life. 

Help us to extend the gentle hand of mercy and forgiveness to 

those who do not reverence your gift of life. To all, grant pardon for 

the times we have failed to be grateful for your precious gift of life 

or to respect it in others. We ask this in Jesus' Name. Amen. 

 

From Fr. Slawek 

Feast of All Saints – November 1  

Since the early centuries, the Church has reserved one day to 

remember, collectively, all the saints, both those officially named 

as well as the vast number – surely the greater part – known only 

to God. 

            The official process of canonization involves a prolonged 

investigation that can take centuries to complete. The formality of 

this process, the emphasis on certified miracles, and the fact that 

those officially named are invariably exceptional figures, can serve 

to emphasize the gap between “real saints” and “people like us”. In 

that sense, the process can hinder, rather than help us realize a 

crucial fact: that all Christians, not just a select few, are called to 

holiness.  

            That doesn’t mean we should aspire to canonization. It 

simply reflect the fact that in calling ourselves followers of Christ 

we have pledged to conform our hearts and minds to the pattern of 

his holiness. This holiness is not necessarily expressed in writing 

learned tomes, performing fantastic feats of asceticism, founding 

religious congregation, or performing miracles. If we want to see 

the face of holiness we can recognize it in the qualities Jesus 

enumerates in the Beatitudes: Blessed are the poor in spirit… the 

meek… the merciful… the peacemakers… the pure of heart. 

            In this litany Jesus summarizes the virtues and attitudes 

implied by faithful discipleship. It is good to recall that these 

blessing are not directed to abstract qualities (poverty of spirit, 

meekness, purity of heart) but to the people who embody them, 

doubtless fully human, with all the faults and weaknesses that 

implies. Though these “blessings” do not exactly describe the 

traditional criteria for sanctity, we know that when we stand in the 

presence of such people or read their stories we feel closer to 

Jesus, with a renewed sense of possibility. Such was the 

experience of Ignatius Loyola, while recovering from war wounds, 

when he read a book of lives of the saints. He found himself 

excited by the thought, “What if I should do what St. Francis did, 

what St. Dominic did?” 

            It is easy to think of holy people from our time who embody 

these qualities: Mother Teresa (the merciful), Dorothy Day (the 

pacemaker), Oscar Romero (hungering and thirsting for 

righteousness). But it is also possible to recognize people of our 

own acquaintance who embody these qualities. It may be 

someone who stand out for her gentleness or forgiveness, 

someone who retains a spirit of joy in the midst of sorrows, 

someone who risks disapproval or looking foolish for taking an 

unpopular stand, someone who we always count on to provide an 

example that is loving, brave, and true. Such people also represent 

the face of holiness in our time. It is not likely they will be 

canonized. Churches will not be named in their honor. And yet 

they too may be counted among the great “cloud of witnesses” 

recognized on the feast of All Saints. 

                                                                                         

From Fr. Javier  

TEACHING FROM THE CATECHISM OF THE CATHOLIC 

CHURCH  

THE TEN COMMANDMENTS - The Fourth Commandment  

Honor your father and your mother, that your days may be 

long in the land which the Lord your God gives you.  

The catechism of the Catholic Church in the numeral 2197 teaches 

us about his commandment: “The fourth commandment opens the 

second table of the Decalogue. It shows us the order of charity. 

God has willed that, after him, we should honor our parents to 

whom we owe life and who have handed on to us the knowledge 

of God. We are obliged to honor and respect all those whom God, 

for our good, has vested with his authority”. 

This commandment is expressed in positive terms of duties to be 

fulfilled. It introduces the subsequent commandments which are 

concerned with particular respect for life, marriage, earthly goods, 

and speech. It constitutes one of the foundations of the social 

doctrine of the Church. 

The fourth commandment is addressed expressly to children in 

their relationship to their father and mother, because this 

relationship is the most universal. It likewise concerns the ties of 

kinship between members of the extended family. It requires 

honor, affection, and gratitude toward elders and ancestors. 

Finally, it extends to the duties of pupils to teachers, employees to 

employers, subordinates to leaders, citizens to their country, and 

to those who administer or govern it. This commandment includes 

and presupposes the duties of parents, instructors, teachers, 

leaders, magistrates, those who govern, all who exercise authority 

over others or over a community of persons. 

As well in the numeral 2200 from the catechism said: “Observing 

the fourth commandment brings its reward: "Honor your father and 

your mother, that your days may be long in the land which the 

LORD your God gives you." Respecting this commandment 

provides, along with spiritual fruits, temporal fruits of peace and 

prosperity. Conversely, failure to observe it brings great harm to 

communities and to individuals”. 

Respect and love ours progenitors.  

 

 

 

 



 

High School Youth Ministry 

Meetings on Wednesday 

All 10 th  Grade Confirmation students are invited to join us!  

7:30 – 9:00 PM Teen Center  

November 8, 15, 22, 29  

 

10/28 & 10/29 (Saturday & Sunday) - Grades 9 - 12; Hand out 

"Feeding the Needy" pans after all Masses 

11/01 - Grades 9 - 12; MASS for Holy Day; Service Projects - 

"Back Pack" final assembly for delivery 

11/04 - Grades 9 - 12; collection of "Feeding the Needy" pass after 

all Masses; CATHOLIC YOUTH LOUNGE  

11/05 - Grades 9 - 12; TEEM MASS, collection of "Feeding the 

Needy" pass after all Masses 

11/15 - Grades 11 & 12; Antioch Preparation 

11/18 - Grades 9 - 12; Baked Potato Dinner 

11/22 - Grades 9 - 12; FRIENDSGIVING SOCIAL 

11/29 - Grades 11 & 12; Antioch Preparation 

 

  

"Feeding the Needy"  

The OLM Youth Group will be distributing pans 

on 11/28 & 11/29 after all the masses. 

Recipes are included.  Pans are to be returned 

the weekend of 11/4 & 11/5.  All meals will be 

delivered to the Father English Center. 

 

CATHOLIC YOUTH LOUNGE 

All 9th through 12th grades parishioners are invited to participate 

in an evening of spiritual reflection at St. Joseph's Church, 

Passaic.  St. Peter's University Schola and many 

other young musicians and singers from around the diocese, will 

be performing.  Carpooling is encouraged.  If interested, please 

contact Dolores Reagle at ministrytoyouth@comcast.net or 876-

5024. 

 

Help Wanted  

Believe it or not, we’re planning Vacation Bible School 2018! In 

order to offset the cost, we schedule 4 fundraisers throughout the 

year, with the first in early November. For VBS to be successful, 

we need adult volunteers to run various workshops. We provide 

the curriculum and supplies! Please consider sharing your time 

and talents and joining the VBS team. If you have any 

questions about how you can help, please contact the office 

to discuss. Without you, it may not happen!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grades K – 6 – all sessions  

Grade 7 – Monday, October 30th – 6-7:15PM    

Grade 8 – Monday, November 6th – 6-7:15PM 

Grade 9 – Monday, October 30th - 7:30-9:00PM 

Grade 10 – Monday, November 6th - 7:30-9:00PM 

 

Weekly Events  

Monday – Grades 7 & 9 regular times 

Wednesday – Peer Ministry – 7:30-9:00PM – TC 

Wednesday – RCIA Rms 3 & 4, 7-9PM 

Thursday – Choir 7:00-8:30PM Church 

Thursday – Bible Study - Clrm 3 & 4 7:00-9:00PM 

 

Schooley’s Mtn Fire Co. Breakfast  

Schooley’s Mountain Fire Department 

will be holding a Pancake Breakfast as 

part of their regular fundraising program 

Sunday, November 5 th  , from 8AM – 

12PM. Cost: Children ages 4-10 $4.00, Senior Citizens $6.00, 

Adults $8.00. Bring the whole family to enjoy ~All You Can Eat 

~ pancakes, sausage, eggs & pastries!  

 

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our 

parish community who have requested our 

prayers: Anthony Arbolino, Janice Andrews, Arianna Anello, Lebo 

Barbagallo, Vic Berzanski, Alex Birdsall, Noah Bonita, Toni 

Brenner, Tim Burns, Regina Carson, Joseph Caruso, Tony 

Cassano, David Chung, Eric Clemente, Randy Clymer, Todd 

Copan, Rachel Crane, Genevieve Dancicco, Gary Davila, Tony 

Durso, Vito Dellibovi, Sean Dolan, Mary Ewanyk, Jayden Feichter, 

Santinna Flynn, Maureen Foley, Barbara Froetscher, Pete 

Gallagher, Mary Gallagher, Baby Antonia Gallardo, Jean Greco, 

Jerry Green, Don Grevera, Anabela Guerra, Peggy Hoffman, 

Laurel Jilek, Kristina Kantz, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, 

Raymond MacCarthy, Jillian Martin, Judy Martino, Bob McCourt, 

Darlene McHugh, Ed Michonski, Kelly Moncofsky, Charlie Noll, 

Catherine O’Conney, Doug Ochwat, Tina Ochwat, Jim Owens, 

Dennis Paradise,  Arlene & Chandra Parikh, Stelios & Mary 

Pispitsos, Deanna Procuito, Art Quails, Joanne Reilly, Nick 

Ruggiero, Heather Ryan,  Dan Salerno, Jillian Sayre, Pauline 

Scala, Judy Schellenberg, Connor Scott, Connie Secaras, Colinda 

Shernce, Paula Smith, Walter Taverna, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, 

Ellin & Frank Uhl, Lil Varga, Ronald Warner, Allen Watts, Adrienne 

Werner,  Roula Zanetta, & Issac Zujkowski 

We are currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month 

then adding their names to this list in the bulletin. 
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Choir News for Adult & Children  

Adult Choir news...  new members are needed and welcome! 

Come join this special ministry! We rehearse every Thursday night 

from 7- 8:30 and sing at the 10:45 mass. We are flexible if you 

have a conflict occasionally. We're all looking forward to seeing 

you! 

 

Children's Choir news ... Calling all children for Our Lady of the 

Mountain Children's Choir!! (helpful if the child reads) We will have 

a meeting in the church at 4pm on Thursday, November 2, to 

discuss the day and time of our rehearsal and Christmas plans. I'm 

looking forward to meeting all of you! 

 

WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC  

We are Catholic because we believe: 

When someone asks him, "Which commandment in the Law is the 

greatest?" Jesus replies: "You shall love the Lord your God with all 

your heart, and with all your soul, and with all your mind. This is 

the greatest and first commandment. And a second is like it: You 

shall love your neighbor as yourself. On these two commandments 

hang all the Law and the prophets." The Decalogue must be 

interpreted in light of this twofold yet single commandment of love, 

the fullness of the Law: The commandments: "You shall not 

commit adultery, You shall not kill, You shall not steal, You shall 

not covet," and any other commandment, are summed up in this 

sentence: "You shall love your neighbor as yourself." Love does no 

wrong to a neighbor; therefore love is the fulfilling of the law. The 

Catechism of the Catholic Church 2055 

 

Wanted – Volunteers for Gift Shop  

Several volunteers for the Gift Shop are needed to work 1 or 2 

times a month for 15 minutes after the mass you usually attend. 

Rewards for volunteering in Heaven!!  Please call Fran Clary @ 

908-852-5779. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rosary Altar Society  

Our next Meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 7th, at 

7:15pm.  The evening starts at Our Lady of the Mountain Church 

with the Rosary, a Mass, then refreshments and a meeting.  Our 

speaker will be Washington Township Police Officer Mike 

Thompson who will give a talk on Safety during the holiday 

shopping season.  You will find our membership consists of 

a fellowship with other women of all generations.  Come reconnect 

with friends, come make new friends, just come and see what the 

society is all about.  No commitment.  All women of Our Lady of 

the Mountain and St. Mark’s parishes are invited and please feel 

free to bring a friend.  For more information call Linda Richartz, 

President (908) 876-9601. 

 

 

 

Next Book Club Meeting  

“I was not there, yet I was there.   No, I did not go to the trial, I 

did not hear the verdict, because I knew all the time what it would 

be...” So opens Ernest J. Gaines, A Lesson Before Dying.  Join us 

Thursday, November 16th at 7:00pm in the Parish Conference 

Room as we discuss this 20th Century masterpiece.  For Book 

Club information email Josephine at: jcmariem.192@gmail.com or 

Jason at: solomoja@me.com .  

 

Sarah Guida & Wreaths Across America  

Sarah is still in need of approximately 25 

wreaths for our cemetery. Please support 

Sarah Guida, a St. Luke’s Parishioner, with 

her Girl Scout Gold Award as she helps to 

Remember the fallen Veterans of our community, Honor those who 

continue to serve and Teach the children their value of freedom. 

She will be brining Wreaths Across America here to Long Valley 

on December 16th, 2017 where she will be laying over 265 wreaths 

on the graves of our Veterans. Join her for a memorial service 

here at Our lady of the Mountain Church on 12/16 at 11:30am and 

then if you wish stay and volunteer to lay a wreath here at OLM or 

one of the other 4 cemeteries in town. 

https://wreaths.fastport.com/donatelocation.html?page=21698  you 

can go to the above address to donate a wreath to our cemetery or 

to sign up to join us to lay the wreaths if interested. Thank you for 

all your help.  

 

Knights of Columbus Sock Drive  

The K of C will hold their annual “Sock Drive” beginning this 

weekend. Please donate new, unopened packages of men’s 

women’s and Children’s socks t the bin in the gathering room. The 

collection benefits the NJ Women’s Shelter, Homeless Solutions 

and our Veterans. Please remember the less fortunate. For more 

information contact John Clary 908-852-5779. 

 

Pizza wi th Bishop  

Pizza with Bishop, Monday, October 30 – DePaul HS, Wayne and 

February 27 – Pope John XXIII, Sparta from 7-9 If you are a young 

man in high school or college, or even older, come join Bishop 

Serratelli & priests from the Diocese of Paterson for adoration, 

reflection, fellowship and of course pizza. For more info contact the 

Vocation Office at 973-777-8818, ext 711. 

 

Knights of Columbus Sock Drive  

The K of C will hold their annual “Sock Drive” beginning this 

weekend. Please donate new, unopened packages of men’s 

women’s and Children’s socks t the bin in the gathering room. The 

collection benefits the NJ Women’s Shelter, Homeless Solutions 

and our Veterans. Please remember the less fortunate. For more 

information contact John Clary 908-852-5779. 
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